Press Release by the Unification Church of Germany

Frankfurt, May 4th, 2007

Founding Couple Rev. and Mrs. Moon are allowed to enter Germany

The Upper Administrative Tribunal of Koblenz decides the entry ban to be unlawful

The Unification Church of Germany applauds the most recent decision by the Upper Administrative Tribunal of Rhineland-Palatinate, dated April 19th 2007, describing the entry ban against the founders Dr. Sun Myung Moon and wife Dr. Hak Ja Han as being against the law. The verdict states: “The listing of the Moon couple for the purpose of prohibiting entry is unlawful and violates the rights of the plaintiff, being a religious community. The listing violates the basic right for religious freedom as spelled out in the German Basic Law Art. 4 Para 1 and Para 2.”

The German listing with the Schengen Information System in 1995 und subsequent extensions rendered it nearly impossible for the founding couple to enter any of the 26 member states of the Schengen Agreement. The German government argued that a visit could possibly be “a danger for the security and order of the Federal Republic of German”, a claim which the government consistently failed to substantiate. In the court’s opinion, “the level of supposed danger, justifying a listing leading to an entry ban, is not explained, all the more, since over the past 10 years there was not a single case of a member of the Unification Church being prosecuted, let alone the Church as an institution.”

The verdict quotes extensively from the final report of the inter-parliamentary Enquete Commission “So-called Sects and Psycho Groups” from 1998. It states: “Overall the Enquete report draws the conclusion that at the current time, viewed from a broad social perspective, new religious and ideological communities and psycho-groups pose not danger to the state and the government in any of the relevant social areas.”

Yet the department responsible for religious minorities within the Federal Ministry for Family, Senor Citizens, Women and Youth continues to cling to the stereotypes and assumptions of the 70ies. The department Nr. 522, which still bears the name “So-called Sects and Psycho groups”, should have changed its name and operating methods years ago, since the final report of the Enquete Commission contains a clear recommendation to the government to abstain from using the derogatory term “sect” in its dealings with religious minorities altogether.

The activities of Dr. Moon’s Unification Movement include peace missions in the Middle East, international sports events for youth, mediation in the north-south conflict of the Korean Peninsula, initiatives to reform the United Nations and the creation of peace zones among conflicting parties (for more into, see www.peacefederation.org). 

Great Britain, Denmark, the Netherlands, Belgium and Iceland are openly in disagreement with the German viewpoint and have granted entry for Dr. and Mrs. Moon to their countries on various occasions.

The Unification Church now expects the Federal Government to take a quick political decision and implement the verdict in order to enable it to welcome its founder, who has just celebrated his 88th birthday, to Germany in the near future.
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